
EXTERNAL AI Index: AMR 41/107/97 

 

 11 November 1997 

 

Further information on UA 342/97 (AMR 41/100/97, 31 October 1997) - 

“Disappearance” 

 

MEXICOAntonio Aguilar Hernández 

   Members of his family  
 

On 1 November 1997 Antonio Aguilar Hernández reappeared after he was set free 

in a street in Los Reyes, La Paz, Mexico State.  He reportedly suffered torture 

during the two months that he was “disappeared”.  No further harassment has 

been reported towards his family. 

 

FURTHER RECOMMENDED ACTION: Please send faxes/express/airmail letters in 

Spanish or in your own language: 

- calling for measures to be taken to ensure the safety of Antonio Aguilar 

Hernández and his family; 

- urging a prompt and thorough investigation into his reported abduction and 

torture by members of the Mexican security forces, and for those responsible 

to be brought to justice. 

 

APPEALS TO: 

 

1) Minister of the Interior 

Lic. Emilio Chuayffet Chemor 

Secretario de la Gobernación 

Secretaría de la Gobernación 

Bucareli 99, 1er piso 

Col. Juárez, 06699 México DF, MÉXICO 

Faxes: + 52 5 546 5350 

Salutation: Sr. Secretario/Dear Minister 

 
2)Attorney General of the Federal District 

Lic. José Antonio González Fernández 

Procurador del Distrito Federal 

Paseo de la Reforma 75 

México 06200 D.F., MEXICO 

Faxes: +52 5 625 7631 

Salutation: Sr. Procurador General del D.F. / Dear Attorney General 

 

COPIES TO: 

 

Human Rights Organisation 

Comité Nacional Independiente 

Pro-defensa de presos perseguidos y exiliados (CNI) 

Apartado postal 7-887 

06700 México D.F. 

MEXICO 

 

and to diplomatic representatives of Mexico accredited to your country. 

 

PLEASE SEND APPEALS IMMEDIATELY. Check with the International Secretariat, 

or your section office, if sending appeals after 25 December 1997. 


